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The Finance (No.2) Bill 2015 contains provisions for an 
exemption from the obligation to deduct UK income tax 
from yearly interest paid on “qualifying private placements”.
This measure was first announced on 3 December in the Chancellor’s Autumn 
Statement 2014 and draft legislation for consultation was published a week later on 
10 December 2014. The policy objective behind this provision, as announced by the 
UK Government in December 2014, is that the development of the private placement 
market will provide a new source of financing for mid-size businesses and infrastructure 
projects. The introduction of an exemption from the obligation to withhold income tax 
on yearly interest paid on such instruments removes an obstacle to the development of 
a market for UK-based private placements. The exemption is therefore a welcome 
addition to the raft of tax measures introduced by the UK Government since the 
announcement in 2010 of its long-term economic plan to boost British business.

The exemption contained in Finance (No.2) Bill 2015 applies to payments of interest 
on a “qualifying private placement” . A qualifying private placement is defined in the 
Finance (No.2) Bill 2015 as a security which represents a loan relationship to which a 
company is a party as debtor, which is not listed on a recognised stock exchange and 
in relation to which such other conditions as the Treasury may specify by regulations 
are met.

This represents a relaxation of certain conditions in the draft primary legislation originally 
released for consultation in December 2014 and which previously required the security 
in question to be “issued” by a company and, further, required the loan relationship 
represented by the security not to provide for its termination within three years of its 
coming into force (meaning that mandatory and optional redemption clauses and their 
equivalents should no longer prevent interest on a private placement from being eligible 
for the new exemption). It is understood that HM Revenue & Customs consider the 
meaning of the word “security” as contained in the Finance (No.2) Bill 2015 to be 
relatively wide and that HM Revenue & Customs do not consider that “security” 
precludes application of the new exemption in relation to loan-type arrangements for 
which standardised documentation is being prepared in the market.

The other change to note is that the regulations which may be made under the primary 
legislation and which may prescribe further conditions for the relief may now extend to 
conditions relating to the person by or through whom a payment of interest on the 
security is made. (The other further conditions which may be contained in regulations 
relate to the security itself, the loan relationship represented by the security, the terms 
on which the security is entered into, the borrowing company and the investor.) 
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On the basis that the Finance (No.2) Bill 2015 receives Royal Assent in its current form, 
the exemption from the obligation to deduct UK income tax from payments of interest 
on a qualifying private placement will apply from a date to be set by HM Treasury 
in regulations.
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